
Facilitated Enrollment for Dually Eligible Individuals Covered 

Under Medicare Part D 

 

The facilitated enrollment contractor for Medicare Part D is Humana.  Humana currently 

administers the LINET (Low Income NET) Program.  This program serves as a safety net for 

dually eligible individuals who are not enrolled in a Part D plan.  The LINET Program allows for 

the beneficiary’s prescriptions to be covered at the point of sale, while also facilitating 

enrollment in a Part D plan.  Beneficiaries are allowed coverage under the LINET Program for up 

to 2 months to allow time for enrollment to take place in a regular plan. 

Enrollment in the LINET Program is indicated in the Medicare system as X0001 (plan ID).  The 

billing information is listed below: 

BIN – 015599 

PCN – 05440000 

Patient ID – Medicaid ID # 

Cardholder ID – Medicare # 

Group – Not Required 

For assistance with processing claims to the LINET Program, pharmacists may call LINET at 800-

783-1307.  If the beneficiary is not showing as a dual eligible in Medicare’s system but believes 

that they are, they may contact the SCDHHS Beneficiary Call Center (888-549-0820) for 

assistance. 


